



Liberal Studies Committee Meeting






January 22, 2004




         1st Floor Gordon Hall






        3:15 pm

Present:  M. Sadler, C. Young, A. Stenta,  C. Zoni, G. Wilson, L. Feldman, M. Collins, F. Slack,
               Y Asamoah
Excused: M. Swinker, E. Mannikka
Guest: Dr. Marveta Ryan-Sams
Minutes from the January 15, 2003 meeting were approved on a Wilson/Feldman motion. 
Approved request of Dr. Ali Aghbar to add Dr. Nancy Bell to the syllabus of LBST 499 The Power of Words pending receipt of Dr. Jeannine Donna Fontaine’s support (received). 
Reviewed LBST 499 Human Computer Interaction, Dr. Rose Shumba.  The following issues were discussed and will be shared with Dr. Shumba : 1) Should title be hyphenated and is the HCI an approved acronym, 2) course objectives need to be UWUCC format (stem and written as behavioral learning outcomes), 3) concerns about the amount of material and activities and whether all this can be accomplished over the semester, 4)some formatting issues with Word and typos, 5) are the oral presentations scheduled for Finals Week, if so, create a heading for Finals Week, 6) how will groups be formed, size, 7) how will individual accountability for contributing to the project be assessed, 8)need a grading scale and attendance policy, 9) how will group grading be accomplished, i.e. criterion based, 10) evaluation methods section –you described everything except the oral report (is it the same as above in #7), 11) consider that a camera  may not be the best way to capture what is happening on the computer monitor – consider other techniques for recording the monitor activity, 12)readings –are there some required readings?, is there a good non-textbook reading that would relate to the issues you will raise in this class? consider including some material by Edward Tufte, 13) recommend a consistent style for recommended readings & bibliography – APA, MLA, 14) publicity statement – delete the percentages and use language that allows you some freedom to change, i.e. “typical readings may include” or “typical assignments may include”, 15) recommend substituting Communication as a discipline rather than the phrase “web design”. The committee found the topic fascinating and Dr. Shumba will be invited to the 1/29 LSC.
Reviewed a draft of LBST 499 Multiculturalism in Hispanic America, Dr. Marveta Ryan-Sams and Dr Caroll Young. The following were discussed with the proposers to consider:  1) design needs based on a 14 week semester plus a final exam week, 2) include a grading scale, 3) are there any non-textbook readings that may be relevant – consider whether the assigned readings are too theoretical for the non- Spanish and non-humanities majors, 4) consider whether it is possible to accomplish all that is envisioned for each class period, 5) consider the logistics of class presentations with an enrollment of 26—may need to re-think how to make this work in the allotted time frame, 6)consider that the label “report”  may not produce the type of synthetic thinking you are expecting from students, 7) bibliography should include some material from the arts and social sciences, 8) the plan to use grading rubrics will be helpful, 9) consider re-working the publicity statement to make it more appealing to a general audience of students, 10) evaluation methods section – consider revising to make more concise as to what is graded and how it is assessed. Committee feels the course proposal is a solid one and asks the proposers to submit a revision based on the discussion and recommendations offered at the meeting.   
Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm.

